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Greetings Families,

    The start to our school year has been an eventful one already! We have already
experienced our first hurricane and a blue moon – just in the past week.
     I hope your children are getting settled with their classes, teachers, routines and
schedules. We have been working hard to set those expectations and students have been
showing great progress already.
    We have many exciting happenings in the month of September. Our rescheduled
curriculum nights for 2nd – 5th Grades are as follows:
           3rd, 4th and 5th will be Tuesday, September 5th at 6 PM
           2nd Grade will be Wednesday, September 6th at 6 PM.
     Our PTO event, Build a Jag, will be held on Thursday, September 7th. Details will be
emailed to those who pre-purchased a kit for this event. We will also have a PTO meeting
on Tuesday, September 12th at 6:30 PM. Our School Advisory Council (SAC) will have their
first meeting on Wednesday, September 20th at 3:30 PM. Fall Pictures will be taken later
this month. More information will be forthcoming about ordering, etc. 
     We look forward to a busy but wonderful month together. Thank you for your
continued support and trust as we work together for your children.

Sincerely,
Dr. Reichenberg



Come Join Fellowship of Christian Students

@ Julington Creek Elementary School

Fellowship of Christian Students is a student led organization in which
elementary students come together once a week to pray, share Bible passages,
and discuss their faith. The group will meet every Friday morning at 7:20 a.m. in

the amphitheater. Students will be met by Mrs. Baker and Mrs. Grimm at the
car line. Fellowship of Christian students is open to any and all students who

wish to gather together with other students in a Christ-centered, fun, and
encouraging atmosphere. 

Don’t forget to encourage and invite your friends. Permission forms are
required to attend. Looking forward to a great year of fun, faith, and fellowship!

Please see Mrs. Baker or Mrs. Grimm for a permission slip
Mrs. Baker and Mrs. Grimm

FCS Facilitators

CALENDAR

Sept. 4 - School Closed for Labor Day
Sept. 5 - 3rd, 4th, 5th curriculum nights 6p
Sept. 6 - 2nd grade curriculum night 6p
Sept.7 - PTO Build-A-Jag Event
Sept. 12 - PTO Meeting 6:30pm
Sept. 15 - PTO Spirit Stick Sales
Sept. 18-19 - Fall Pictures

Check the calendar on our school website for Resource and WOW dates.



Notes from the FrontNotes from the FrontNotes from the Front

OfficeOfficeOffice !!!

If you have a last minute

transportation change

please communicate that

to the Front Office no later

than 2:15 (1:15 on

Wednesdays).  You can

email these changes to our

front desk at

JCES@stjohns.k12.fl.us

Early student checkouts

must be done by 2:15

(1:15 on Wednesdays).

Always remember to

bring your driver’s

license when checking

your child out early or to

enter the school. 

Please note the new

email address for our

front desk

JCES@stjohns.k12.fl.us



CLASSROOM LIBRARIES

NEW FLORIDA LAW AND STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION RULE
STATE THAT STARTING JULY 1, 2023, ALL BOOKS AVAILABLE TO

STUDENTS MUST BE REVIEWED BY A CERTIFIED MEDIA
SPECIALIST. AS A RESULT, SJCSD STAFF IS INVESTING TIME AND
RESOURCES TO SUPPORT THE ROBUST CLASSROOM LIBRARIES

THAT OUR TEACHERS HAVE BUILT. OUR FIRST STEP IN THE
PROCESS IS TO SORT THE CLASSROOM LIBRARIES INTO TWO

GROUPS, THOSE THAT ARE LISTED IN DESTINY AND THOSE THAT
ARE NOT. DESTINY IS THE PROGRAM WE USE TO INVENTORY

AND TRACK CIRCULATION OF LIBRARY MATERIALS.TITLES
LISTED IN DESTINY HAVE ALREADY BEEN REVIEWED AND

APPROVED BY A CERTIFIED MEDIA SPECIALIST. THEREFORE, THE
BOOKS IN DESTINY WILL REMAIN IN THE CLASSROOM. BOOKS
THAT ARE NOT IN DESTINY MUST BE STORED UNTIL THEY ARE

APPROVED. APPROVING TITLES FOR A SCHOOL COLLECTION IS
A PROCESS GUIDED BY SJCSD SCHOOL BOARD RULE 4.131

SCHOOL LIBRARY MEDIA SERVICES LINKED HERE:
HTTPS://WWW.STJOHNS.K12.FL.US/BOARD/WP-

CONTENT/UPLOADS/SITES/11/2022/09/4-131.PDF
THE EFFORT TO ADD TITLES WILL BE ONGOING.

WE BELIEVE THAT ACCESS TO BOOKS BY ELEMENTARY
STUDENTS IS CRITICAL TO GROWING INTO SUCCESSFUL AND

INFORMED READERS. OUR ELEMENTARY STUDENTS HAVE TIME
IN THE MEDIA CENTER ON A REGULAR BASIS TO SELECT BOOKS

FOR CHECKOUT. PLEASE ASK THEM ABOUT THEIR LIBRARY
BOOKS AND READ TOGETHER OFTEN.

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ShareFormPage.aspx?id=V9CzsxL8P0-S9HK-boRDUUm_dK9d_TNNpSSX-1HETiBUODRMUVdaTFJGS0daN0JJM0o2SFJZTFhVUi4u&sharetoken=mITshhlzjHOJe7pRn3lD


HELPFUL PARENT/GUARDIAN BACK-TO-SCHOOL CHECKLISTHELPFUL PARENT/GUARDIAN BACK-TO-SCHOOL CHECKLIST

NEW FOR 2023-2024 —  STUDENTS WILL NOW USE CLEVER  TO
 ACCESS SCHOOLOGY, OFFICE 365, ONLINE TEXTBOOKS, AND

OTHER  LINKS FOR STUDENTS.

https://clever.com/in/stjohns
https://clever.com/in/stjohns


YOUR PARAGRAPH TEXT

ONLY 5TH GRADE WILL HAVE ACCESS TO SCHOOLOGY PER COUNTY.
PLEASE FEEL FREE TO REACH OUT BY EMAIL TO: JACLYN.CLARKE@STJOHNS.K12.FL.US

WITH ANY ISSUES. THANK YOU FOR YOUR PATIENCE.
JACKIE CLARKE

MEDIA SPECIALIST AT JULINGTON CREEK ELEMENTARY














